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House Gingerly Polies at Impeattimen 
By William Chapman 
Washington Post Staff Writer 

At .a meeting of House 
leaders in Speaker Carl Al-
bert's office recently, some-
one happened to mention 
that they might someday be 
confronted with the task of 
deciding whether to impeach 
Vice President Spiro T. Ag-
new. 

Someone wondered what 
the House precedents on im-
peachment are. Another 
congressman present said he 
tbought he could speak for 
most of his colleagues. 

"We're for the 'Calhoun 
precedent,' he said. 

That brought a round, of 
laughter for, as everyone 
there knew, the "Calhoun 
precedent" calls . for the 
members to avoid the sub-
ject of impeachment as if 
it carried the plague virus. 

"Calhoun" was a running 
back on a , terrible football 
team whose exploits  were 
frequently described' in 
jcke-telling sessions 	Lyn- 
don B. 'Johnson. The team.  
was being trounced. Its ball-
carriers werebeing stomped 
by the opposition's aefense. 
The' edech Vertilki,lelling to 
the quarterback, "Give the 
ball to Calhoun! Give it to 
Calhoun!" 

For three consecutive 
plays, other backs carried 
the ball and were buried in 
the mud. "Why don't you 
give the ball to Calhoun?" 
the coach insisted. 

"Calhoun says he don't 
want the ball," the quarter-
back called back, 

Impeachment is one, ball 
the House , seems -not to 
want either. Its ininbers 

see a messy, ,muddy, brawl. 
"Our instincts are to hide un-
der the desks," one member 
said. Albert is repeatedly 
asked by reporters what' the 
House is doing to 	ie  
for the possibility. He de-
flects, them by saying +1w.i, 
are House rules to take care 
of those things. 

Btit the impeachment is- 
sue became more pertthent 
this week with the publica-
tion in Time magazine of a 
story indicating that the ,Age 
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new case might land on Al-
bert's desk after all. 

Agnew is under investiga-
tion by a federal grand jury 
in Baltimore which is ,look-
ing into allegations of viola- 

tions 	tortibri,' bribery, 
conspiracyand fax laws. .kt-
torney General' Elliot L. 
Richardson has said that he 
will make the decision on 
whether the Vice President 
can be indicted while in of-
fice or must first be im- 
peached. 

The magazine story said 
Richardson is leaning t 
ward asking the grand jury 
for a mere report, not an in-
dictment. The report would 
be presented (to the House, 
the story said, as informa-
tion for possible impeach-
ment. 

After the story appeared, 
the first tentative signs of 
action appeared in the.  
House this week. At a meet-
ing Tuesday, Judiciary Core-
mittee Chairman Peter W. 
Rodino Jr. (D-N.J.) informed. 
his subcommittee chairmen, 
that the staff had begun—
very hesitantly, to be sure—
to move on the impeach-
ment question. 

Presumably, an impeach-- 
merit resolution would be 
referred to Rodino's commit-
tee, although some members 
believe that Albert might 
form a special select• com-
mittee to consider Agnew's 
case. 

Rodino said the Judiciary 
Committee staff has begun 
checking precedents on"im-
peachment eases to find out 
how the committee would 
behave if it gets the case. 
(The House hasn't im-
peached anyone, not even a 
judge, since 1936.) It has 
also consulted with the lead-
ing academic authority on 
impeachment, Raoul Berger, 
a Harvard University law 
professor. 

Rodino emphasizes, that 
there is no rush for action. 
He has not consulted with 
Richardson or anyone else 
in the Justice Department, 
he said. 

"We started the staff on 
this only so that the mem-
bers (of the committee) 
would know that I'm on top 
of things," Rodino told re-
porters. "The members are 
starting to ask me all sorts 
of questions." 

What sort of questions? 
"Like, 'what is an indicta-

ble offense,' " he answered. 
Rodino questions whether 

Richardson has the author-
ity to make the decision to 
shift the case to the House 
for impeachment instead of 
prosecuting it like any other 
criminal case before the Bal-
timore grand jury. Richard-
son says there is a constitu- 

tional question on whether a 
sitting Vice President can 
be indicted. 

"All I see• is that there are 
three branches of govern-
ment," Rodino said. "He's 
(Richardson) in the execu-
tive branch. If it's in doubt, 
who should be the final 
arbiter? Should it be the 
prosecutor, who's a member 
of that branch, or should it 
be the courts? I still read 
this as a real up-in-the-air 
question." 

Most members inter-
viewed this week said they 
would want to avoid taking 
up an Agnew impeachment 
unless the evidence forced 
them to. 

"I'd be very hesitant to 
vote for impeachment in the 
absence of truly impelling 
evidence," said Rep. Jim 
Wright (D-Tex.). 

"Before supporting 'such 
an extreme measure, I 
would have to be satisfied 
beyond all reasonable doubt 
that the Vice President him-
self had committed some se-
rious ci-  me. For example, 
I'd have to be sure that Ag-
new was involved in extor-
tion and that he knew he 
was involved in extortion. If 
the eviglence was just that 
an aide took some money 
and did some favors in re-
turn,  in Agnew's name, I 
wouldn't Arote for it." 

Rep. Charles R. Mosher 

he is impeached or if he re-
signs. 

"The general feeling 
among Democrats is that 
Nixon should appoint a 
`caretaker' and not someone 
who would immediately be-
come the front-runner for 
1976," Udall said. "It 
pouldn't be a John Con-
nally." Udall figures that 
any ambitious politician se-
lected by the President 
would be halfway to the 
1976 presidential nomination 
as soon as he was con-
firmed. 

A small group of Demo- 
crats met for several hours 
Wednesday afternoon in the 
office of Rep. John Conyers 
(D-Mich.). Conyers refused 
to discuss the meeting—he 

(R-Ohio) says he, rarely 
hears any discussion of pos-
sible impeachment. "I 
haven't given it much 
thought, but it would be ex• 
tremely disagreeable. No-
body likes to pass on the ev-
idence of someone else's 
crime, and that's magnified 
by the fact that its the Vice 
President of the United 
States, and no matter how 
much I might have disa-
greed with him on issues, he 
is the Vice President of the 
United States and I don't 
like to believe that a man of 
that position is guilty." 

In the last couple of days, 
Rep. Morris K. Udall (D-
Ariz.) has\  participated in sev-
eral conversations about 
who would replace Agnew if 

jumped into a 'members 
only' elevator to avoid a re-
porter—but others present 
said the possible impeach-
ment of both Agnew and 
President Nixon was dis-
cussed. 

With the small group of 
liberal congressmen was 
Stewart Mott, a wealthy 
New Yorker, political con-
tributor and current advo-
cate of impeachment pro-
ceedings. The group talked 
about mechanics for im-
peachment, with some as-
serting that a drive should 
be started now against Ag-
new and others saying such 
a move would be premature. 

"Don't worry, we didn't 
agree on anything," said'one 
participant. 


